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The PE Department said a sad farewell to Mrs Relf and Mr Penn after many years of
outstanding service to spert in the Junior School. Mrs McCabe and Mrs Chenu stepped in as
we prepared ourselves for the year ahead.

With COVID restrictions lifted, sport was up and running as per usual. A full card of fixtures
and sporting activities for the year ahead, was a welcome relief for all. Both boys and girls
contributed to a very competitive and enjoyable year of sporting competition, both in house
and against other schools.

It was fantastic to have parents back supporting their children and they were well
entertained with numercus inter school matches, tournaments and the inter house
competitions. It was a welcome relief to get back to a sense of normality and particularly
pleasing to see everyone enjoying their sport in a competitive environment.
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